
December 29, 2023 
 
The Stanton County Commissioners met is regular session December 29, 2023.  Present were 
Commissioners Chris Floyd, Lonnie Brown and John Smith, County Attorney Clint Floyd, and County Clerk 
Sandy Barton.  Chairman Floyd called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Minutes of December 20 were read and approved. 
 
The Board went over the proposed wage increase for 2024.  Commissioner Smith moved to approve a 
$.25 raise across the board for employees, seconded by Commissioner Brown.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 
The Board went over the KWORCC workman’s compensation premium and the KCAMP equipment, 
property, and vehicle premium.  KWORCC premium increased by 7.7% while KCAMP’s premium 
increased by 27%.  Commissioner Brown moved to accept both renewals as presented, seconded by 
Commissioner Smith. Motion carried 3-0 
 
The following encumbrances were reviewed by the Board: 
 
Landfill - $8,000-$9,000 for a new overhead door. 
Golf Course – Hustler rough mower $16,000, Bed Knives $3,038, Reels $1,980, and Ice Machine $3,600. 
District Court – New Cloud Server - $17,500. 
LEC – Repairs on building - $70,000. 
 
The Board approved the encumbrances dependent on remaining budget amount for 2023. 
 
The Board, with regret, accepted the resignation of Andrew Trujillo as the Park Grounds Caretaker. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Floyd adjourned the meeting at 
10:00 a.m. 
 
ATTEST:      SIGN: 
Sandy Barton     Chris Floyd 
County Clerk     Chairman 
 


